

INFORMATION: The start of Vasaloppet 45 will be moved

It's almost time for your race in forefathers' tracks; a warm welcome to Vasaloppet 45! The mild and snowless winter has had consequences for Vasaloppet's Winter Week and we want to inform you that the start of Vasaloppet 45 will be moved from Oxberg to Evertsberg. This is so we can focus our snow work along the classic Vasaloppet track and prioritize our efforts there. As a consequence, Vasaloppet 45 will be 43 km long this year instead of 45 km. Of course the race will still be part of Vasaloppstrippeln 45 for 2020 and En Syensk Klassiker Halva.

What does this mean for me?

The Start

Train and prepare for the start as planned! You will keep the start group you've already been assigned. The first start will be at 09:00 and another group will start every 15 minutes thereafter. Start group 0 may enter the start pens at 08:00, 60 minutes before the start. Other start groups may enter the pen 45 minutes before their start. The cut-off times for the race remain the same.

Busses to the start

Those who have booked a bus to the start in Oxberg will get on as planned and be transported directly to the new start in Evertsberg. Those who haven't booked a bus yet are advised to do so soon in order to conveniently get to the start. The price is the same as before and as usual it's cheaper to buy the ticket in advance at vasaloppet.se but you can also buy your ticket on location.

Busses will start 30 minutes earlier from Mora, the first one running at o6:30, due to the slightly longer distance.

From Sälen busses run to the start in Evertsberg according to schedule, starting at 07:00.

See the timetable and book your bus ticket here

Parking

If you're arriving with car from the direction of Mora/the south, park as usual at the start place in Oxberg. From Oxberg, free shuttle busses will run continuously, starting at 07:00, up to the new start in Evertsberg. For those coming from Sälen and western Dalarna there are a limited number of parking spaces in Evertsberg. After finishing in Mora there will be busses back to both Oxberg and Evertsberg.

Number bib and chip

We encourage you and other participants to collect your number bibs at the number bib distribution in Sälen or Mora. In preparation of Vasaloppet 45 we will open earlier on the race day, at o6:00 in Mora and Sälen, but you can collect your number bib as early as Wednesday, February 19. If necessary, you can also collect your number bib directly from the start at the Evertsberg race office (opening at 07:00) shortly before you start.

See opening hours for number bib distribution here

Once more, a warm welcome to Vasaloppet's Winter Week 2020 and good luck!